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TO:  Board of Trustees 

FROM: Alicia Syverson, Associate Superintendent of Student and School Support 

SUBJECT: DISCUSSION OF AND REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF 
APPOINTMENT/REAPPOINTMENT OF SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 
(SHAC) MEMBERS 

 
DATE: October 17, 2023 
 

A Board shall establish a local School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) to assist a District in ensuring 
that local community values are reflected in the District’s health education instruction. The majority of 
the council must be parents of students enrolled in the District and who are not employed by the District. 
The Board my also appoint one (1) or more school teachers, public school administrators, district 
students, healthcare professionals, members of the business community, law enforcement 
representatives, senior citizens, clergy, representatives of non-profit health organizations, or 
representatives from other groups. 

There are currently three (3) vacant SHAC Parent Member positions, and up to two (2) additional vacant 
member positions. Three (3) parent applications, and two (2) community member applications were 
received. The district has received an adequate number of applications to fill the 2023-2024 SHAC 
membership vacancies. No further recruitment or advertising is necessary. Board Members are 
encouraged to submit individuals for appointment consideration. 

The Board of Trustees shall consider, but is not limited to, written application that are submitted by any 
eligible person desiring to serve on the Council. 

 

**************************** 

 

Administrative Recommendation: 

It is recommended that the Board of Trustees take action to appoint/reappoint applicants to serve as 
a School Health Advisory Council Member for two (2) year term. 

 

 



2023 – 2024 Appointment / Reappointment 
School Health Advisory Council Members 

(Total Parent and Additional Membership Capacity up to 14) 

 

The following members’ terms ended August 2023 and submitted their names for 
reappointment: 

Parent Members Community Members 
Shavonica Meyer, Stay Home Parent Sara Hinshaw, Program Director Midessa 

Community Alliance Coalition, PBRCADA 
Tom Lechtenberg, UTPB Head Athletic Trainer 
& Health Care Administrator 

Christian Acosta, ECISD CTE Teacher 

 

The following members’ terms ended August 2023: 

Parent Members 
(Vacant – not returning) 

Community Members 
(Vacant – not returning) 

Sandra Mendoza, Stay Home Parent Tomisin Adenuga, Registered Nurse 
Graciela Flores, Family Nurse Practitioner Susan Rathbun, UTPB Counseling 

 

The following applicants have submitted their names for consideration for the vacancies 
listed: 

Parent Members Additional Members 
Mollie Vega, Parent, Prevention Resource 
Center, PBRCADA 

Mellessa Brenem, Director of Prevention 
Resource Center, PBRCADA 

Amy Marquez-Pando, Parent, MCH Jennifer Weston, Data Coordinator, PBRCADA 
Stephanie Galindo, Parent, Odessa College  

 

 

 


